

Meeting Minutes – Southern Lehigh Soccer

Date: November 12, 2018

Meeting called to order at 8:15 PM

Attendance:

Board members: Karen Weissman, Bridget Graver, Dotti Sarko, Mylene Fooij, Matt Hagens, Curt Snyder, Julie Schaible, Justin Driscoll

Absent: Jason Cassaday, Jon Gippe, Kelly Schwartz

Other community members: Paul Bernardino (U19 coed), Julie Oltman (U15/U16 boys)

BOARD REPORTS:

President: Bridget Graver

-Board positions up for nomination: every current board position is up for nomination except fundraising director (newly appointed) The Vice President position will be vacant for the upcoming year. The term of each position is January 2019-January 2020 with nominations at the December 2018 meeting and voting at the January 2019 meeting.

Vice President: Jon Gippe

-nothing to report

Treasurer: Dotti Sarko

- Discussion on portable lighting for the fields as a possible investment using league funds.
- Fundraising: made around \$2200, mostly from the snack stand
- Winter soccer: Teamsnap can only carry so many teams, solution will be to archive recreation and intramural teams not participating in winter soccer leagues
- Uniform ordering process: needs to be re-evaluated, refunds “messy”, solution discussed to take each case by case scenario and requesting proof of payment from families asking for refunds.

Secretary: Karen Weissman

-nothing to report

Registrar: Mylene Fooij

- Play Day was successful, lack of volunteers a concern
- Snack stand schedule for Spring will be put out earlier to teams in hopes of getting more volunteers

Director of Travel: Jason Cassaday

- nothing to report

Director of Recreation (Northern Valley): Curt Snyder

- Some teams thinking of leaving NV league to play in a different league in the spring, if going to ICSL players will need to be carded

Director of Intramurals: Julie Schaible

- Intramural season done, bin in shed with supplies used for intramural
- Last academy festival in Quakertown this past weekend
- 2011/2012 coed team playing winter season

Director of Support: Justin Driscoll

- Uniform ordering process: suggestion to place a bulk order pre-season, then have numbering done after the teams are formed, stock pile different uniform sizes
- Uniforms for Spring: will need to order a new stock of uniforms for new Spring players
- New contact at Soccer Magic, suggestion to keep soccer link open instead of closing the link
- Need more size 4 and 5 balls for Spring
- Paint: bulk order in Spring to be placed

Director of Communications/Webmaster: Matt Hagens

- Nothing to report

Director of Fundraising: Kelly Schwartz:

- nothing to report

COMMUNITY:

* Quakertown Winter Classic soccer tournament: see link for more information

http://www.quakertownsoccerclub.org/Tournaments/WinterClassic/index_E.html

NEW BUSINESS:

-Discussion on having a “no cut” program with having all players carded and having different teams or levels of teams...possibility in the future...further discussion to occur.

ADJOURNMENT/NEXT MEETING:

-Meeting adjourned at 9:55 PM

-Next meeting December 17, 2018 at 8:00 PM